Hatley Parish Council

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on March 10th 2003.

1. Present:

Cllrs Ward, Astor, Drake. Cllr Dixon in the Chair, Clerk Kindersley, D/CCllr Wilson. Apologies from D/CCllr Wilson. 6 Electors. 

2. The Clerk read the minutes of the Ordinary meeting of the Council held on January 6th 2003. The minutes were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters arising:

Library Closures:
It was agreed that the Chairman of the Council would write to Mr Wilson to deplore his failure to attend the Cabinet meeting of the County Council in order to speak on behalf of Gamlingay Library, which is what he had previously stated to Hatley Parish Council he would do. 

Cllr Mrs Ward undertook to organise provision of a bench and bin for the play equipment and tree guards for the main road. Clerk to write to Awards for All confirming that the VAT was available to be paid back but that the Council had further ideas for enhancing the scheme and therefore would like to keep the VAT.

Agreed that an Annual ROSPA inspection was not required for this year but that a standing order for annual inspection be set up from 2004.

4. Planning:

None
5. Correspondence

None

6. Finance

Cllr Dixon proposed and Cllr Ward seconded a proposal to pay Set-Up Scenery’s further invoice of £87.85 for further safety matting. All agreed.
7. Playing Equipment

Chairman reported some minor works that required attention on the new play equipment as inspected by Mr Ball.

8. St Denis' Church

Chairman expressed general dissatisfaction that members of the Local Nature Reserve Management Group (with the exception of the Clerk) had not been invited to a recent meeting at the Church to discuss the future of the building.
9. A matter of public consultation on planning applications within the Parish was discussed. Cllr Ward proposed and Cllr Astor seconded a proposal that notices publicising planning applications should be put on the village noticeboards. All agreed.
Cllr Astor gave a report on an illegal rave held recently on Hatley Park property; and in particular deplored the actions of the Police, who had not done anything to close the rave down or to stop the general criminal activity taking place.
Agreed to write to Mr Deighton asking the County Council to keep an eye on the trees at Moat Farm and to have them cut back if safety at the junction was severely impaired.

Planning enforcement at 51 East Hatley was again raised – nothing further to report.

A question was asked if the Council would support red speed cushions at the 40mph speed signs.

An elector raised the introduction of wheelie bins by South Cambs. The Clerk expressed reservations about informing the Parish on a matter properly the remit of the District Councillor but when pressed gave as much information as he was aware of.

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 9.00pm. The next ordinary meeting of the Council will be held on May 19th 2003 following the AGM. 

These minutes are published and provided, and may be used, only on the basis that the user assumes all responsibility for any loss, damage or consequence resulting directly or indirectly from them or their use. For the avoidance of doubt the only legally acceptable version of the Minutes of Hatley Parish Council are those signed in Public Meetings by the Chairman. They are available for public inspection from the Clerk.

